University Policy Committee
March 25, 2014
Mendenhall Student Center

I.
Welcome and Approval of Minutes
Chair Chris Locklear called the meeting to order.  Members present included Donna Payne, Emmett Floyd, Austin Bunch, Melissa Bard, Mark Sprague, Hiromi Sanders, Steve Duncan, Bernie Schulz, Patricia Simpson, Garrett Killian, Gary Vanderpool and Paul Gemperline. Ex-officio members included Stacie Tronto and Erin Eatman.  Also present were Madeleine Bade, Mary Schiller and Steve Serck.
The minutes of the January 28, 2014 meeting were approved with note to amend the minutes to reflect that Emmett Floyd was in attendance.  
II.
Old Business
· Delegating Exceptions to 01.15.01

C. Locklear reminded the group that there was a discussion at the last meeting about requesting delegated authority from the Chancellor to grant exceptions to section 4.2.1 of REG 01.15.01 in order to give the committee the ability to grant exceptions for the allowance of hyperlinks in the body of PRRs.  The committee would do this on a case-by-case basis. 

A motion was made to request delegated authority from the Chancellor to grant exceptions to section 4.2.1 of REG 01.15.01. The motion was seconded and approved with no negative votes.
· Update on Interim PRRs

A document with the interim PRRs and their current status was distributed.  The group was asked to provide E. Eatman feedback as the status of these interim PRRs change.

· Items Removed from the Faculty Manual 

S. Duncan made a recommendation to permanently delete an item removed from the Faculty Manual entitled “Facilities.”   A discussion was had about the need to include the information on renovations in another PRR.  It was decided that more exploration was needed about the renovations piece of this IRFM so the IRFM remains in the Policy Manual for now. 

III.
New Business
· Updating Delegation of Authority in 01.15.01

C. Locklear asked the committee to review the Delegation of Authority for Regulations and Delegation of Authority for Rules sections of our governing regulation (section 5 of REG01.15.01) and let E. Eatman know of any changes you feel should be made to bring it up to date. 

· May Meeting Date

There was a brief discussion about the next meeting date, May 27, which is the day after Memorial Day. The committee decided to keep the meeting as scheduled.

IV.
Standing Items

A.
Updates and New PRRs

The only PRR that has been posted since our January meeting is a new version of the Patent Policy. 

S. Serck from the Office of University Counsel distributed a document with the PRRs the OUC has worked on since the last meeting.  


B.
PRR Proposals
M. Bard presented a proposal for a PRR on Adverse Weather. S. Duncan suggested that the school system may need to vet it. 

B.
PRR Divisional Updates

V.
Next Steps
Next meeting is May 27, 2014 in Mendenhall Student Center.
VI.
Adjourn
